Idaho County Board of Community Guardians

01/17/2019

Location: Idaho County Courthouse, Commissioner’s Chambers
Submitted by: Tara Nida, Secretary

In attendance:

Board Members: Chris Hagenbuch, Klary Ewing, Tara Nida, Alan Fox, Lynda Fox, Larry Clark, Darlene
Clark, Debbie Hays, Andrea Solberg

Non-member: Jerry and Joan Haaland-Guardian, Christin Findley-Guardianship & Conservatorship
Monitoring Coordinator, Second Judicial District

Minutes:

Old Business: The minutes of the previous meetings for 08/23/2018 and 09/12/2018 were dispersed.
Both were reviewed. One change was made on 8/23/19 and no changes on 09/12/2018. Minutes were
approved by unanimous vote.

Update on the status of guardianship for M.F. She is currently living in a facility and her nephew, W.N. is
the legal guardian for her (per the court,) and this is reported to be going well.

Update on S.L. She passed away on 09/24/2018. The case is still open as final paperwork needs to be
completed. This will be completed as soon as possible.

Update on L.M. Petition still has not been filed with the court for guardianship. She is still living in the
same facility at this time, but it has been reported that a family member is still wanting to remove her
which is viewed against doctor’s orders. The board will inquire with Kirk if this petition can be
completed soon. Christin states she then can see when the Developmental Disability board can start the
process of evaluation.

Update on the background checks and fingerprinting. The Criminal History Unit now has walk in hours
at the Lewiston office. Their website has been updated.

New Business:

In reviewing the bylaws, Darlene and Larry Clark states they will stay on for another 4 years. The board
voted unanimously. This is now pending approval of the county commissioners.

In reviewing the members up for election — Chairman, Vice-chairman, and Secretary. Chris would like to
step down from being Chairman. Lynda Fox states she is interested in the position. The board vote
unanimously on her approval. This is now pending approval with the commissioners. Tara and Klary
state they will stay in their position if the board should choose. No others stated interested. Both
positions were voted in unanimously. This is pending approval of the commissioners.

Our next meeting will be on April 18, 2019. Klary moved to adjourn the meeting and Chris seconded it.
The meeting was adjourned by unanimous vote.



Minutes Approved April 18, 2019



